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Prayer, Praise & Progress Report - October 2019
Dear Ones in Christ,

,Praise waiteth for thee, O God, in Zion: and unto thee shall the vow be performed. O thou that hearest
prayer, unto thee shall all flesh come. Iniquities prevail against me: as for our transgressions, thou shalt
purge them away. Blessed is the man whom thou choosest, and causest to approach unto thee, that he may
dwell in thy courts: we shall be satisfied with the goodness of thy house, even of thy holy temple. By terrible
things in righteousness wilt thou answer us, O God of our salvation; who art the confidence of all the ends
of the earth, and of them that are afar off upon the sea:" Psalms 65:1-5. God hears and answers our prayers
in mighty and awesome ways! We are convinced that we need to cry out to God continuously and lean
confidently on His promises that are true and reliable. Our God is an awesome God!

Prayer meetings: The church just had a special prayer meeting to lift up our voices against the inroads of
esoteric-New Age influence and practices in our town. On Friday evenings we want to have special emphasis
on praying together as an assembly. Light will dispel darkness, the enemy is defeated and Jesus prevails here
in our place as well!

Freedom in Christ: The new discipleship course will be held two Sunday afternoons each month after the
morning service. There was a good turnout at the first session and we want to carry out Jesus’ command to
the church to make disciples of all nations. All of the Iranian refugees that visit the church are new believers
and will be part of this training. Please pray for the new class!

Salvation: One of the young Iranians came with an interpreter to me recently and wanted to trust Christ as
his Lord and Saviour. He is living now in our church in "Church asylum®“ having come from Iran with his
parents who converted from Islam to Christ. There are new visitors almost every Sunday and we are praying
for souls to be saved in this urgent time.

Baptism: Two young ladies want to get baptized at the next opportunity. There are others that need to make
this step of obedience as well.

Preach the Word: On November 8th through the 10th we are having our annual Bible conference ,The
Kingdom of God and it’s Power® and praying that God would move on the meetings in great power and
blessings.

Good meetings: The family conference and the second annual motorcycle service in September were great
blessings. Encouraging reports were received and we are looking forward to these meetings next year!

Family news: Our son Tim and his wife Anni had our first grandchild born on the 4th of August here in
Germany. We welcome Liam to this life and our family! My mother passed away in September. I was able to
spend some time with my father in Seattle and be an encouragement to him.

Thank you for partnering in this ministry for freedom! We are grateful for each of you who pray for
and contribute to this ministry in Germany. This is fruit to your account. Thank you! A\ X

Shalom - blessings and peace! ) )
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And blessed be his glorions name forever: and let the whole earth be filled with his glory: Awen, and Amen. ( gk |+
Psalm 72:19 3

Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341 «Tel. 423-344-5050 « www.bimi.org



